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To you all a very warm welcome back to Term Two. I trust you had a very enjoyable and restful break. To the new 
students and families that have joined our school community we are delighted you have chosen us to continue your 
child/children’s education. We are a great school! 
 
All students have settled quickly in to this term. Teaching and learning is well underway. We have many exciting 
activities planned for your children. 
 
I remind you the 2015 Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge is underway. It is a great opportunity for children 
and parents to read and discuss many books while setting goals to reach reading targets. There are  
application forms available in this newsletter. Thanks to Louise Atkinson (Grade Six teacher and team leader) we 
are also giving you and your children the opportunity to purchase books through Scholastic Book Club.  Books 
through the club are usually discounted and of high interest to the children. All orders for book purchases are 
made online. 
 
ANZAC DAY 
Next Thursday we will be having our ANZAC Day Service at school. Weather permitting 
we are hoping to have the service outside on the basketball court in front of the flag pole. 
The Student Leadership Team is planning a special event to commemorate the Centenary 
of the Gallipoli Landing. You are very welcome to attend.  The service will start at 
2:40pm. 
 
As well members of the Student Leadership Team will attend the 6:00am Dawn Service with me. At this time a 
wreath will be laid on behalf of the school.   
 
The Student Leadership Team will be selling ANZAC Day badges next week on behalf of the local RSL. 

 
HATS 
As we are a SunSmart School hats are still worn for outdoor activities until May 1st. For your  
convenience we now have hats for sale at the office for $10.00. 
 

STAFF NEWS 
We all extend our congratulations to Simonette Gazeas and Peter who will be married this Saturday.  
We hope they have a lovely day and a future full of happiness. 
 
Kind regards, Lyn Truran 
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Thursday,  
16 April, 

2015 
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The Foundation students have been learning 
these letters this week: 
u and b 
So far, we have learnt letters: 
m, a, t, d, i, f, n, p, o, r, h, g, 
e, c, k, b, u and s. 
 

OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE 
 
Welcome to Term Two and an additional welcome to our new 
families joining us in OSHC for the first time.  We  hope you  
enjoyed a pleasant break, I know I did attending my son's  
wedding in New Zealand.  Just as I had an amazing time away so 
have a lot of the children which is super to hear. 
 
I sincerely thank the crew in OSHC for taking such great care of 
our children during my absence and our many families for the 
good wishes for the big event. 
 
We are starting our activities off with focus on getting our OSHC 
sustainable garden back up and running.   
The children have been decorating some pots and we have some 
seedlings to plant and hopefully harvest for use within the  
program. 
 
Our menu sees the return of favourites such as noodles, strass/
cheese/biscuits, pasta and loads of fresh fruit and vegetables. 
 
Should you wish to book your child into care please call  
9431-2143. 
 
We look forward to seeing you in OSHC soon. 
 
Best wishes. THE OSHC TEAM 

2015 TERM DATES 
 
Term 2:  13 April to 26 June 
Term 3:  13 July to 18 September 
Term 4:  5 October to 18 December 

SECOND HAND UNIFORM SHOP 
 

Second Hand Uniform will be held on: 
17th April, 2015 from 9:15am to 9:45am 

in the Residence .   
Thank you.  Amanda Ravanello 

ONLINE ORDERS ARE DUE TUESDAY 28 APRIL, 2015 
SPORTS REPORT - EPS CROSS COUNTRY 
 
Students from Grades 3, 4, 5 and 6 will be participating in 
the Eltham Primary School Cross Country event at  
Lower Eltham Park on Wednesday 22 April, 2015.  This is 
part of the Physical Education & Health Program, and 
therefore all children are expected to attend.  The bus will 
leave the school at 11:50am and children will return to 
school by 3:00pm. 
 

The program is listed below and will begin at  
approximately 12:15pm. 

 
12/13 year old boys 3km  run/walk 
12/13 year old girls  3km  run/walk 
11 year old boys  3km  run/walk 
11 year old girls  3km  run/walk 
9/10 year old boys  2km  run/walk 
9/10 year old girls  2km  run/walk 

 
Pete Buszard 



 	��*�
����
��+�"�*����!�,��������

 3 

"�*����!�,���

�



 	��*�
����
��+�"�*����!�,��������

 4 

"�*����!�,���

  
 



 	��*�
����
��+�"�*����!�,��������

 5 

"�*����!�,���

 



 	��*�
����
��+�"�*����!�,��������

 6 

��

����+�!��������

 

Eltham community art/ craft market is on 
Sunday, 19th of April at Library Place, from 

8.30 am – 12.30 pm.   Come along and  
select a gorgeous gift for Mother’s Day.  

Helen has fantastic cushions. James  
hand-crafts garden tools. Other stalls this 
month include sugar-free treats, elegant 
bags, jewellery, soaps and flowers. This 
month Bianca is running “make your own 
dream-catcher workshops” on her stall.  

Check out the market on face book or visit 
www.elthammarket.com.au 


